Liberal Studies Committee Meeting

April 22, 2004

1st Floor Gordon Hall

3:15 p.m.

Present:  M. Sadler, A. Stenta, M. Collins, L. Feldman, Y. Asamoah, F. Slack, C. Zoni, E. Mannikka, M. Swinker, C. Young
Excused:  B. G. Wilson
Guest:  Dr. Lingyan Yang

Minutes from 4/15 approved on a Mannikka/Zoni motion with one clarification.  While the minutes are accurate with regard to the HIST 281 discussion on 4/15, it should be noted that when the LSC discussed the possibility of allowing students to take an additional Social Science elective in place of HIST 195 to ease the enrollment issues, the intent was to allow another course in the same category as HIST 195, that is, another course in the Humanities category. 
On a Feldman/Collins motion provisionally approved Dr. Betsy Crane, Sociology Dept.  for Type I Professor Commitment writing status. The approval is pending receipt of the following: 1) certificate of attendance for the May 2004 IUP Writing Workshop, 2) revised syllabus that includes the Senate approved catalog description and course objectives, and a grading scale.
The committee acknowledges the department’s intent to submit a course revision for SOC 251 as appropriate and we look forward to receiving a proposal from the department.

The committee discussed HIST 281 and whether the LSC would support a course proposal from the department for this course. Numerous opinions were expressed both in favor and against supporting the delivery model of the course.
Several options were discussed:  allow students who are unable to enroll in HIST 195 in the freshman year to elect another humanities course as a substitute; establish a prerequisite of at least 24 credits for the new HIST 281 to prevent first-year students from being in the course; impose a time limit in the proposal mandating an assessment of the course design, student learning outcomes, and resources in 2-3 years from the implementation date.  On a Young/Asamoah motion, the LSC agrees to support the History department’s request to advance a proposal for consideration (Yes-5; No-3, Abs-0).  The department is encouraged to include in the proposal a mandatory assessment of the course delivery model, student learning outcomes, and faculty resources within 2-3 years following implementation. The LSC also acknowledges that the on-going LS curriculum revision could serve as a “safety net” for whether such a course would be considered in a revised LS curriculum. 

Discussed LBST 499 proposal Asian American and Asian Diasporic Women’s Literature with Dr. Lingyan Yang.  The committee offers the following recommendations for revision: 1) enrollment in the course could be enhanced if the course description and section title were revised to pique the interest of non-English majors, 2) prefix should be LBST instead of LS, 3) objectives written in behavioral language, i.e. Students will be able to : explain…..; demonstrate.. analyze……compare…..synthesize…., 4) refer to UWUCC handbook for syllabus formatting samples, 5) under the heading for Course Grading and Requirements, move the paragraph about what distinguishes an A, B, C grade, etc. and a grading scale, i.e. 90-100 =A, 80-89 = B to follow the section where you list each assignment and percentage of grade, 6) during the first class period, include a discussion of  “What is Synthesis?” including an explanation of the cognitive thinking skills fostered/expected in a synthesis course, 7) design the topical outline for a 14 week semester with a culminating activity scheduled for Week 15 (final exam week); 8) concern that the course is designed for graduate level students, specifically because of the reading requirement of 8 books, and the amount of material covered in 14 weeks – it seems very ambitious to accomplish all this with an interdisciplinary undergraduate audience. The LSC agrees that the course is a welcome addition to other LBST 499 offerings and asks Dr. Yang to consider the recommendations and send a revised copy to the LSC for the September agenda. On a Stenta/Zoni motion action on the proposal was tabled until the committee reconvenes in the fall semester. 
Reviewed the liberal studies component of the Associate of Arts – Business, Computer and Information Technology Specialization program revision proposal. The rationale offered by the department in response to the issues raised at the 4-8-04 meeting was not sufficiently addressed for action to be taken at this time. The LSC notes that the Senate approved template for Associate degree program requiring 3 credits of Health & wellness in an AA program is not included in this revision. The following options may be considered by the dept: 1) provide justification for why Health & Wellness is excluded – this will raise questions at Senate unless you can show letters of support from the departments that teach H&W (HPED, F&N NURS), 2) add H&W and omit BTED/COSC/IFMG 101 as a required LS Elective since the nature of the program should build all necessary skills in this area. Admission to the Associate of Arts program could require students to possess some basic computer literacy skills upon entry to the program. 3) add H&W to what you propose and increase the program to 63 credits – that would not violate the standard that at least 50% of the curriculum is non-business coursework, also Social Studies should read “Social Sciences”.
Report on Liberal Studies Luncheons. Response to the idea of a new curriculum model for general education has been positive. Several luncheons will be scheduled for fall semester. 

Roster for AY 04-05:
Mark Collins and Anthony Stenta will remain on the committee; another student is needed and Mark Collins agreed to send out an announcement about the vacancy. Faculty will be notified of the status of their committee appointment. 
Meeting adjourned 5:15

